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The year started with a successful New Year's event at Beacon Hill Park. A Street O event 
rounded out the winter, then UVic and a training event in early spring lead into our usual 
Wednesday evening Determinator series in the spring. This year's series was unusually 
dominated by experienced orienteers who held off the usually strong challenge from newer 
orienteers helped by the generous handicap algorithm.

Then club energy was focused on the BCOCs in September. Many thanks to the core team of 
Larry Gagnon, Linda Hildebrant, Maria Burgess and Ross Burnett. Also, thanks to the many 
other volunteers and Bruce and Robin Rennie who generously controlled the event. Thanks to 
all those who made the trip to take part and congratulations to the winners.

We took a collective break for the rest of the year, but events will return in the New Year.


